
The Chancellor’s Gala brings together supporters who 
jointly contribute to UAF and a community program. 
The Feb. 2, 2013, event 
hosted more than 300 
people and nearly 
$85,000 was generated 
that evening. Guests 
enjoyed live music, 
auction activities and 
great company. Proceeds 
will help support 
UAF Community and 
Technical College dental 
programs and the Greater 
Fairbanks Community 
Hospital Foundation 
Circle of Hope Breast 
Cancer Project.
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Linda Hulbert, a local New York Life representative, is committed to education. A former educator, she has a long 
personal connection to UAF. Her late husband, John, taught at UAF, her son Erik was a student here, and her daughter 
and son-in-law are alumni. A passionate advocate, she established a memorial scholarship honoring John to support 
single-parent students attending UAF’s Community and Technical College. The Hulbert family 
recently made a generous six-year commitment totaling $180,000 for UAF’s new outdoor 
terrain park. The park is unique for a university, and will o�er an exciting array of outdoor 
activities for students. 

Linda is committed to giving back on both a personal and corporate level, and has been 
instrumental in building a philanthropic partnership between New York Life
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 Individual
An anonymous gift of $20,200 was made in support of graduate students in Northern Gulf 
of Alaska applied research at the School of Fisheries and Ocean Sciences. Anonymous gifts 
totaling $17,500 were given to support the Nanook Club Cheer Team. 

Marilyn Engle donated $13,100 and endowed the Kevin Engle Memorial Scholarship.

John J. Goering continued his support of the Goering Family Fellowship with a gift of 
$29,000, providing support for graduate students in the School of Fisheries and Ocean 
Sciences, the College of Engineering and Mines, and the School of Management.

Raye Ann and E. Thomas Robinson gave $11,800 to their named scholarship and $11,200 to 
support student athletes.

Brian Rogers and Sherry Modrow, ‘72, ‘85, donated $27,000 to the Chancellor’s College 
Completion Scholarship, which supports upper-level students demonstrating  
�nancial need.

Helga and Bill Watterson ‘64, made a $15,000 annual gift to support the area of greatest 
need at UAF. The Watterson’s are also members of UAF’s Legacy Society. 

Corporate/Foundation
Bering Sea Fisheries Research Foundation donated $10,000 for Alaska crab research at the 
School of Fisheries and Ocean Sciences. 

BP made a $12,000 gift to the School of Management to support the 2013 Arctic Innovation 
Competition.

The Charles Koch Foundation donated $15,000 to the Charles G. Koch Charitable 
Foundation Fund supporting the School of Management.

The estate of Mary Louise Rasmuson made two $50,000 distributions - one will support 
the Rasmuson Library and the other created the new Elmer and Mary Louise Rasmuson 
Fisheries support fund at the School of Fisheries and Ocean Sciences.

Flint Hills Resources Alaska renewed their $25,000 support to the UA Museum of the North 
school tour program.

Icicle Seafoods made two $25,000 gifts, to Alaska Business Week and for Alaska Region 
National Ocean Science Bowl scholarships. They also donated $15,000 to the Icicle Seafoods 
Bristol Bay Student Scholarship fund.

The Jessie O’Bryan McIntosh Trust donated $18,779 to its named scholarship.

The Liz Claiborne and Art Ortenberg Foundation donated $37,500 for the George Schaller 
Fellowship in the Resilience and Adaptation graduate program. 

Northrop Grumman made a $20,000 gift to support STEM outreach programs at UAF.


